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When finalizing your 2024 State Legislative Proposals, I hope you will include funding to restore and reopen the pool
on the La Plata campus of College of Southern Maryland. Before the pool was closed as part of the Covid-19 campus
shutdown, I was one of many (mostly senior citizens) who enjoyed water aerobics classes as well as swimming
multiple times each week at the pool. Learning the pool would not reopen was extremely disappointing. In addition
to offering classes and swimming, the pool has been a valuable resource to the Charles County community, allowing
for everything from water safety programs for fifth graders to safe graduation parties for high school seniors. The
pool’s closure was a great loss to the community. I want to mention that, despite being on a number of contact lists
with CSM, I only heard about the consideration to include funding for the pool through a neighborhood Facebook
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post, I fear that many of those who value the pool as a community resource won’t know about this opportunity to
demonstrate their support. I hope you will consider that the lack of communication about the pool’s status does not
reflect the level of interest in the community in having the pool reopened. Thank you.
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